Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2012 AGM

The past year has seen extensive use of the bells consisting of peals, quarter peals, service ringing, teaching, practice, visiting ringers, weddings and other special occasions both church and civic.  The bells have remained in good order during this time with very little attention required other than routine maintenance.  Whites of Appleton carried out their annual maintenance before Christmas 2011.  The polyethylene clapper in the tenor continued to give good service, being used for several peals during the year.  Locking wheel nuts have been fitted to the wheel bolts following the 5th wheel becoming loose.

 

The simulator sensors have become unreliable recently and thanks are due to the ringers, in particular Brian, for repairs and investigation.

The new seating has been installed in the ringing room and provided much needed storage.  Cushions are in the process of being made.

It is hoped progress will be made with the installation of a separate clock bell during this year, the former 8th bell from Long Crendon.  This will allow the clock bell to be hung above the ringing peal and become more audible outside, it being level with the sound openings.  It will also allow the tenor to be left up with the other bells prior to Sunday quarters, weddings, etc.

 

Thank you to everyone who has helped look after the tower and the bells during the year, particularly keeping the ringing room clean and tidy.

 

 

Mark Walker

Steeplekeeper – St. Helen’s

6th May 2012

